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MEETING SUMMARY 
 
 
LICENSEE: NextEra Energy, Seabrook, LLC 
 
FACILITY: Seabrook Station, Unit 1 
 
SUBJECT: Summary of Annual Assessment Meeting regarding Seabrook Station 
 
 
On June 24, 2014, at 5:30 p.m., the U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) conducted an 
open house at Best Western Inn and Conference Center in Hampton, NH.  The NRC conducted 
the open house to discuss its assessment of the safety performance at Seabrook Station.  The 
open house was followed by a public meeting from 6:30 – 8:30 pm. 
 
A notice of the open house and public meeting was issued on June 5, 2014, and was posted  
on the NRC’s external (public) web page.  The meeting notice can be found in the NRC’s 
Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS) with Accession No. 
ML14156A255.  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web page at:  http://www.nrc.gov/reading-
rm/adams.html. 
 
The NRC presented poster boards and was available to discuss its assessment of the safety 
performance of Seabrook for the period of January 1 through December 31, 2013, as 
documented in our letter dated March 4, 2014, ADAMS Accession No. ML14062A021.   
The NRC poster boards presented included background on the Reactor Oversight Process 
(ROP) and the License Renewal Process.  Additional information relative to the NRC’s Annual 
Assessment Process and the safety performance of Seabrook can be found on the NRC’s 
website at: www.nrc.gov/nrr/oversight/assess/index.html. 
 
Members of the media and public, along with State and local officials, attended the open-house 
and the subsequent public meeting, and were offered the opportunity to question the NRC.  
Statements and question were received regarding Seabrook’s performance as well as issues 
related to the Alkali Silica Reaction (ASR) found in reinforced concrete structures at Seabrook, 
and the long-term storage of spent nuclear fuel.  
 
        
       /RA/ 
 

Glenn T. Dentel, Chief  
Projects Branch 3  
Division of Reactor Projects  
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